

Parkview Newsletter

September 14, 2018

It's been unusually quiet this week with all our upper grade students away at Outdoor School. We will be glad to have them back and trust that they had a good week at Camp Cherokee.

Lunch Menu

Monday-Egg salad sandwiches, tomato soup Tuesday- Spanish rice, green beans cornbread Wednesday-Haystacks

Thursday-Vegetarian beans, boiled potatoes, broccoli/California mix

On the Calendar

September 22-Welcome Back Game Night &

Vespers, 6:30pm

October 8 Columbus Day/no school

October 15 School Pictures

October 25 Teacher in service/noon dismissal

November 7-8 P/T conferences noon dismissal

November 12 Veterans Day, school day

November 20-23 Thanksgiving recess, noon

dismissal on the 20th

Home & School

Make sure your calendars are marked for our Welcome Back Game Night on Saturday, September 22nd at 6:30pm! We will begin with vespers and then open the gym up for games and skating. We look forward to getting to know our new families and fellowshipping with old friends. More details will follow as the event gets closer.

SaveAround Coupon Books

Please continue to collect **SaveAround** book orders through Friday September 21st. Our goal is to sell 80 books which will raise \$1,000 for our school! **Orders and payment can be turned in to Kelsey**.

If you chose not to participate in the fundraiser, please return the book ASAP. Any unreturned, unpurchased books will result in a \$25 charge to your school account. Thank you to those who have already returned books.

Box Tops for Education™

Parkview is a **BoxTops** school! Please look out for these labels on the products you buy. You can also check out the **BoxTops** app for an opportunity to receive special coupons and earn extra **BoxTops**. Every clip counts. You can turn labels in to **Mrs**. **King** in the school office.

"Autumn shows us how beautiful it is to let

things go."

~Unknown

Sheep Farm

Written by Nicole Baker

Mrs. Kaiser's class went on a field trip to a sheep farm. Parents helped drive cars. It took an hour to get there. On our way, the kids played bingo games. You would have to look outside to get the things on the Bingo board.

When we got there, dogs were barking at us. They were friendly and one was big and one was small. Soon we saw a lady and she was wearing a dress and it had paint on it. The lady was the shepherd. Her name is Ms. Faber. Ms. Faber taught us about sheep. She was a wonderful shepherd. It was exciting and funny.

My most memorable part was Thunder (a sheep) drinking out of a bottle. Sheep eat bark from trees, grass, and cereal in the summer. Sheep will eat hay in the winter.

Mrs. Faber taught us how to card wool and turn it into yarn. She also taught us about pottery, chickens, donkeys and horses. Her donkey will grab predators by the neck and kick them to protect the sheep.



The field trip was fun, exciting, and amusing. On the way back the kids played bingo games because it was fun!







Volunteering

Please keep in mind that all student's families are expected to do volunteer service at the school. We are hoping that you will consider it a privilege to be part of this ministry. We look forward to working with each of you and making our school a stronger place for learning. Please contact Mrs. King to let her know when you are available so that we can identify an appropriate task and be sure we have whatever materials might be needed.

The following parents and students have begun doing their required time for volunteering:

Jennifer Baker, Rachel Beagles, Mike & Raquel Boni, Keryn Cordon, Jonathan

Hakizimana, Kelsey Hayes, Chase Lucien,

Jonathan Metelus, Kaleb Pfeffer, and Donna Rouse.

After School Care

Ms. Diane and Donte' are back and providing after-school care. The rate is now \$3.00 per hour per child, and time is figured to the nearest half hour of care provided. If your child is not picked up by 5:15 the rate will be \$3.00 per quarter hour.

We are close to getting some extra after-school activities that may be open to students who just wish to participate (even if they don't need after school care) as long as they have transportation home. We will keep you posted with details as they develop but we believe that we will be able to offer French classes two days per week and baton twirling probably one day. We are also looking at STEAM (science, technology, engineering, art and math) activities.